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TOWN OF NEWBURGH 

PLANNING BOARD 
TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS 

 
PROJECT:    MADISON ROSE PROPERTIES 
PROJECT NO.:   18-21 
PROJECT LOCATION:  SECTION 16, BLOCK 3, LOT 11.1 
REVIEW DATE:   29 NOVEMBER 2018 
MEETING DATE:   6 DECEMBER 2018 
PROJECT REPRESENTATIVE:   TALCOTT ENGINEERING/CHARLES BROWN 

 
1. The proposed amended subdivision is to remove a note stating “not for residential purposes at 

this time” from a large subdivision approved in 1993.  The undersigned has discussed the 
above referenced note with a current employee of MH&E who worked for the original design 
engineer in 1993.  It is noted that at the time shallow absorption trench systems were not 
considered conventional sanitary sewer systems and fill systems were not permitted for new 
subdivisions.  While such a lot would not be permitted under current regulations and policies 
this lot was created as a non building lot.  The Applicants have obtained approval from the 
Orange County Health Department on 12 August 2015 for a subsurface sanitary sewer 
disposal system utilizing proprietary Elgin laterals and a shallow absorption trench system.  
 

2. In order to remove the notes an amended subdivision approval is required.  
 

3. It is recommended that an additional sheet be provided containing the Town of Newburgh 
required septic system notes and water system notes and details for connection to the 
municipal water system in Foxwood Drive South.  In addition the plans should be stamped by a 
NYS licensed surveyor as the engineered plan submitted to County Health specifically states it 
does not represent a boundary survey and property lines are shown only for reference 
purposes. 
 

4. For reference it is noted that the sanitary sewer disposal system approved by the county was 
for a two bedroom maximum residence. 
 

5. A Public Hearing is required for the amended subdivision approval.  
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Respectfully submitted, 
 
McGoey, Hauser and Edsall 
Consulting Engineers, D.P.C. 
 
 
_________________________  
Patrick J. Hines 
Principal 
 
PJH/kbw 
 
 
 






































